FINANCE AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT 10 11 DECEMBER 2019

[

97

COMITÉ DES FINANCES ET DU DÉVELOPPEMENT ÉCONOMIQUE RAPPORT 10 LE 11 DÉCEMBRE 2019

Extract of Draft Minutes 9
Community and Protective
Services Committee
21 November 2019

Extrait de l'ébauche du procès-verbal 9 Comité des services communautaires et de protection le 21 novembre 2019

PROPOSED 2019-2022 TERM OF COUNCIL PRIORITIES

ACS2019-ICS-ST-0003

CITY WIDE

Referred from City Council on 6 November 2019.

REPORT RECOMMENDATION

That the Community and Protective Services Committee consider the Actions under its mandate, as outlined in Document 1, and forward its recommendations to Council for consideration at the meeting to be held December 11, 2019.

The following staff spoke to a PowerPoint presentation on the Term of Council Priorities for Community and Protective Services Committee:

- Donna Gray General Manager, Community and Social Services
- Anthony Di Monte General Manager, Emergency and Protective Services
- Dan Chenier General Manager, Recreation, Cultural and Facility Services

A copy of their PowerPoint presentation is held on file with the City Clerk's office.

Following the presentation, the Committee heard from the following delegation:

*Peter Haworth and Victoria Steele – PAL Ottawa – They are pleased to see in the Term of Council Priorities, strategies to significantly increase housing affordability, create a new Official Plan that recognizes cultural priorities, implement the Music Strategy, the Film Office Soundstage, the new Central Library, support for the Festivals and a Community Wellbeing Plan that includes

COMITÉ DES FINANCES ET DU DÉVELOPPEMENT ÉCONOMIQUE RAPPORT 10 LE 11 DÉCEMBRE 2019

cultural expression.

[* All individuals marked with an asterisk either provided their comments in writing or by email; all such comments are held on file with the City Clerk.]

Staff responded to various questions from Committee members:

- There is no flexibility on the \$100,000/ward, it is limited to capital programs.
- Long-term Care not in Term of Council (ToC) priorities but in Budget.
- Single ice pads are less efficient, and twinning is being considered along with rehabilitation of some arenas.
- Staff will be looking at housing and homelessness and applying a gender equity lens.
- There is a lot of work yet to do on the online registration program for recreation programs and hoped to be 1 year away for launch.
- The issue of racism will be dealt with and Councillor King is on the Crime Prevention Ottawa board of directors.

The Community and Protective Services Term of Council Priorities were put to Committee and CARRIED as presented.

The following Direction to Staff was presented to Committee and LOST:

Motion CPS 09/1

Moved by Councillor Fleury

Under the Thriving Communities Priority, I would like to direct staff to specifically include the Recreation Infrastructure needs of the oldest parts of the City in the upcoming Infrastructure Strategy. This would include the needs related to the renewal of aging facilities as well as growth pressures resulting for intensification, employment areas and population growth.

LOST, on a division of 2 yeas and 5 nays, as follows:

YEAS (2): Councillors M. Fleury, C. McKenney

NAYS (5): Councillors J. Sudds, K. Egli, M. Luloff, E. El-Chantiry, S. Blais